
MARULENG MUNICIPALITY MAYOR TSHEKO MUSOLWA SEND HIS MESSAGE OF CONDOLENCES TO 

THE FAMILIES OF FIVE PEOPLE WHO PERISHED IN A CAR CRASH. 

 

The Maruleng Municipality Mayor Cllr Tsheko Musolwa has visited the survivors of a road crash 

which happened along the D21 road in Makgaung village. Four people died and several others 

sustained injuries when the driver of a bakkie they were travelling in lost control and overturned 

yesterday the 4th of June 2023. The injured were treated at the Sekororo hospital. The Mayor was 

accompanied by the Speaker of the Council, Cllr Blantina Raganya and ward 10 councilor, Cllr 

Tshegofatso Mokgahla when they visited the victims at the Sekororo Hospital.  

 

Five of the ten patients were treated and discharged while the others are still receiving medical 

attention.  

 

“As the municipality we are shocked with this tragic incident, which once again put road safety in the 

spotlight. We want to take this opportunity and express our heartfelt condolences to the families of 

those who perished. We once again urge motorists to always drive with extra caution to help clamp 

down on incidents of this nature. We also wish those who are still in hospital a speedy recovery”. 

Says Mayor Musolwa.  

  

The Mayor and his team proceeded to Madeira village to offer condolences to the two Masete 

families that lost their daughter and son, Phasha family that lost their son and Mathaba family that 

lost their daughter. The municipality will work together with the families of the deceased regarding 

the memorial services and funeral arrangements. 


